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               General Meeting Minutes –January 26, 2015
Prior to the start of the meeting at 7:00 pm, members of the HNS went to pray the Rosary.

Meeting called to Order: President Gary Pascual called the meeting to order at 7:30pm- 63 members were in attendance. 

Pledge of Allegiance / Prayer for Vocations: Was led by Marshall Bob Eubanks.

Minutes of the last Meeting: Secretary Jim Mills requested and received a motion, a second, and approval of the minutes of the December 15, 2014  meeting. 

Introduction of Guest and New Members: There were no new members in attendance. 

Holy Name Rosary Report: Tom Hart  reported that prior to the meeting that nineteen (19) members had participated in the monthly recital of the rosary.

Communications:  1st Vice-President Ron Caropino shared that “Thank You” notes had been received from our pastor, associate pastors and decaons in appreciation of our Christimas gifts. All past and present event chairmen were invited to attend the next board meeting on February 9, 2015 to determine their desire to continue their assignments.   

REPORTS:
Communion Sunday: Marshall Eubanks reported that twenty-four (24) members were present for the  HNS January  11, 2015 Communion Sunday.  The next Communion Sunday will be on February 8, 2015. 

Treasurer’s Report: Treasurer Diaz reported to the membership that there had been a couple of additions to the monthly report. He reported  that there was a monthly balance of  $9,594.58 in the checking account as of January  1, 2015. He requested and received a motion, a second, and approval of the report. A proposed purchase of a casino equipment storage 
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trailer was shared with the membship. A motion was made to have the board explore all the options and return to the membership next month with a recommendation.   

Sick and Vigil: In the absence of Deacon Craig Siegman,  Scott McKechnie shared the names of the recently deceased and sick and then solicited from the membership the names of those in need of our prayers. The membership was asked to write down the names in the Sick and Vigil book located at the rear of the room. 

Spiritual Message:  Father Paul shared with the membership his appreciation to the Lord for the highly successful Christmas season and especially to the society for the inspirational Special Education Christmas  party. He also shared that after a five year odyssey that he has officially been  sworn in as a diocesan priest in Los Angeles.    
ORDER OF BUSINESS:

Special Education Update:  John Valencia enthusiatically thanked the membership for the wonderful party that was held on December 6, 2014. He shared that the program was going well and that a number of their group members were on a sacramental  journey toward the Eucharist and Confirmation.  

Special Education Christmas Donation:  Chairman Joji Taketa  presented our annual $1,000 donation in support of the Special Education 2015 program to the Special Education Program Director Angela Taylor and special guests. The group thanked the membership and  presented the society with a picture banner of appreciation. 

All Night Adoration: Scott McKechnie thanked the HNS members who participated in the January 2-3, 2015  All-Night Adoration. A sign-up sheet was circulated around to the general membership for sign-ups for February 6-7, 2015. 

HNS Casino Night Training:  Pablo Diaz invited the membership and parishioner to be trained on the various gambling games. A training session is scheduled for January 31, 2015.   

HNS Poker Tournaments:  Vincent Castiglione and Pablo Diaz reminded the membership of the  February 7, 2015 Holy Trinity Church event where forty (40) dealers and equipment are required with a revenue of  $2,000 to be received. Addtionally on March 21, 2015  at St. Dominic Savio, dealers and equipment will be required with a revenue of $2,000.
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Holy Name Society  2015 Fish Fries:  President Pascual announced that there would be five (5) fish fry dates for 2015. The dates are : February 20, February 27, March 6, March 20 and March 27.  An appeal to the membership was made for volunteers to chair the event as the past chairman Matt Johnson has decided to stepdown.      

Parish School Fundraiser: Night: Mark Waronek announced that the annual parish school fundraiser will be held this year at the Doubletree Hotel on April 17. This year’s honorees are Anthony Barr and Tony Wroblicky. All were invited to attend and donations for the event would be gratefully accepted.     

Lent Season Stations of the Cross:  Father John shared with the membership that in the past the clergy had lead the station. This year volunteers were being sought to lead stations of the cross during the Lenten season. Anyone who is interested should contact him. 

 50/50 Raffle: Vince Castiglione was the winner of $115.00.

Memorial Mass Special Donation: President Pasucal announced that member Dave Spulecki had generosly donated  $200 to the Memorial Mass Fund.   

Attendance Award: Julian Taylor’ s name was drawn for the monthly award of $100.00, unfortunately Mr.Taylor was not present.  The February 2015 award will be $125.00.

Meeting Adjournment:  Prior to the adjournment of the meeting the membership sang”Happy Birthday” to Pablo Diaz.  The meeting adjourned at 8:35 pm with the recital of the Holy Name Pledge and the singing of “Holy God We Praise Thy Name”.

Respectfully Submitted,

Jim Mills 

HNS Secretary

